
 
Printed on recycled paper 

 

COUNTY OF NEVADA 
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Robin Van Valkenburgh, Transit Services Manager 
 
 
June 22, 2022 
 
Mr. Tim Kiser, City Manager 
City of Grass Valley 
125 East Main Street 
Grass Valley, CA 95945 
 

SUBJECT:   Fiscal Year 2022-23 Local Transportation Fund Claim 
 
Dear Mr. Kiser, 
 
The Nevada County Board of Supervisors will hold its Fiscal Year 2022-23 budget public hearings and approval in 
June and these will include the Fiscal Year 2021-22 Transit Services Division Budget.  Nevada County is processing 
a claim with the Nevada County Transportation Commission (NCTC) for Local Transportation Funds (LTF), 
pursuant to the Transportation Development Act. In accordance with the Joint Powers Agreement for Transit 
Services in Western Nevada County, we are requesting that the City of Grass Valley prepare and submit a claim to 
NCTC for LTF funds to support Nevada County Connects and Nevada County Now contracted paratransit 
operations during Fiscal Year 2022-23.   
NCTC has adopted revised findings of apportionment at their May 18, 2022, meeting indicating that the City of 
Grass Valley's apportionment for Fiscal Year 2022-23 LTF funds is $514,877. A copy of the revised NCTC findings 
of apportionment is attached. Since the Transit Services’ Division budget is predicated on the use of 100 percent of 
the available LTF funds from all three local jurisdictions, we are respectfully asking that Grass Valley prepare its 
claim in the amount of $514,877.  As with last year’s claim, the LTF funding may be shown in a lump sum entitled 
“transit/paratransit operations” (P.U.C. Sec. 99400(c). 
We are hoping to have the claims approved at the July 20, 2022, NCTC meeting, and I would greatly appreciate 
your placing this claim item on a City Council agenda at your earliest convenience in June 2022, for resolution 
approval.   
Thank you for your continued support of Transit Services in western Nevada County.  It is greatly appreciated. 
Should you have any questions, please contact me at 470-2833. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Robin Van Valkenburgh 
Transit Services Division Manager 
 
Cc: Trisha Tillotson, Director of Community Development Agency and Acting Director of Public 
Works 
       Mike Woodman, Executive Director, NCTC 
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